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ALTA Award Winners

Fox Creek Municipal Library Board, Ray Skrepnek Win Major Awards

Peace Library System is pleased to announce that the winners of
this year’s Alberta Library Trustees’ Association awards come from
our very own Peace region.

The winner of this year's ALTA Award of Excellence for libraries
serving populations of less than 20,000 was Fox Creek Municipal
Library Board for such accomplishments as winning the 2014
Minister's Award for their "Times for Tots" webisodes, their
innovative and creative programming for children, youth, and
families, and their fundraising initiatives and community

in the Fairview library community over the past 16 years” and cites
some of his accomplishments over those 16 years as, among many
others, being a member of the Peace Library System for 15 years,
serving on the ALTA Board of Directors from 2007-2010, and being
an active supporter of trustee workshops and presenting
workshops at the Rural Libraries Conference.

Congratulations to Fox Creek Municipal Library Board and Ray
Skrepnek for their impressive achievements. We are always happy
to see your hard work recognized; thank you for your service to

partnerships. ALTA honoured the Fox Creek Municipal Library Peace libraries!>>
Board for “their dedicated and long-standing commitment to
outstanding service and support of their library and the Fox Creek

community over the past 40 years”.

The Lois Hole Lifetime Achievement Award went to Ray
Skrepnek of the Peace Library System Board. The ALTA website
says that “Ray has exemplified outstanding service and leadership

PLS welcomes Emma Stewart, Library Consultant

Peace Library System is very pleased to announce that we have brought Emma
Stewart on board as the new Library Consultant at Peace Library System. Emma
earned her Masters of Library and Information Studies at Dalhousie University in
Halifax in 2014 and has spent the last year in Medicine Hat as Intern Librarian for
Shortgrass Library System, Medicine Hat Public Library, and Medicine Hat College.

Emma will become the Library Consultant for Bear Point, Beaverlodge, Calling Lake,
DeBolt, Eaglesham, Elmworth, Flatbush, High Prairie, Hythe, Kinuso, La Glace, Menno-
Simons, Red Earth, Sexsmith, Slave Lake, Smith, Tangent, Valhalla, Valleyview,
Wabasca, Wembley, and Worsley public libraries. She is looking forward to meeting
everyone and seeing the libraries! In the meantime, feel free to contact her with any
questions or by phone at PLS Headquarters or by email at
estewart@peacelibrarysystem.ab.ca. >>
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It's back to school and back to routine
for many of us who have been on
holidays. | hope that the “Play”
summer program was a big hit with
kids around the region. As you start
planning your fall programs and
activities, don’t forget to schedule in
attendance at our annual Rural
Libraries Conference on September 24
and 25. It is a fantastic opportunity to
network and learn something new, and |
am very impressed with the line-up of sessions and speakers.
Please come and say hello to Emma Stewart, our new consultant
and conference coordinator. You won't want to miss the great
things she has planned!

Linda Duplessis

Planning for the Future

Here at PLS we have been busy consulting with councils, library
boards, public library staff and PLS staff in order to develop a
2016-2018 Plan of Service. (Please note that we will be
consulting with schools separately.)

Thank you very much for your input. From what you told us,
member libraries and boards need PLS support more than ever!
Library managers told us they need more training (especially
relating to new technologies), help to market library services in
their communities, support for early literacy (preschool) services,
and help to find relevant grants. Library boards identified training
(on board roles and responsibilities) and assistance with board
recruitment, retention and orientation as their areas of greatest
need. We're working on a plan and a realistic budget that will
allow us to best support member libraries and boards.

New Government Officials
Since Premier Rachel Notley and her cabinet have been sworn in,
we have a new Minister and a number of new MLAs in our region.

q Hon, Deron Bilous, Minister of Municipal Affairs (MLA,
Edmonton-Beverly-Clareview)

il Wayne Drysdale, MLA, Grande Prairie-Wapiti (the only
returning MLA in our region)

Debbie Jabbour, MLA, Peace River
Danielle Larivee, MLA, Lesser Slave Lake
Todd Loewen, MLA, Grande Prairie-Smoky

Hon. Margaret McCuaig-Boyd, MLA, Dunvegan-Central
Peace-Notley; Minister of Energy
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q Colin Piquette, MLA, Athabasca-Sturgeon-Redwater

Please keep in touch with those in your area to keep them
informed about the value of public library services to your
residents.

Provincial Operating Grants

There was concern that provincial library operating grants would
be delayed until the new NDP provincial budget is passed, which
would severely hamper library services in some communities.
However, Municipal Affairs has paid out the grants at 75% of the
amount proposed in the Progressive Conservative’s 2015 Budget
(based on 2014 official population and a $0.10 per capita
increase). The remaining grant funds will be paid once Budget
2015 has been approved.

GST Status

PLS has received municipal status for GST purposes and will no
longer be charging GST on invoicing to municipalities or
libraries. We will be making changes to Polaris statements and
accounts and to other internal accounting processes.

Linda Duplessis
Director

Submissions are welcome at any time and will
be in the next newsletter. Submissions from
public and school libraries welcome!

Please send photos and articles to Emma
Stewart at

Please note: PLS email inboxes can only receive
emails less than 10 MB in size. If you do not
receive an email acknowledging that your
submission was received, delivery may have
been prevented due to file size. Please contact
Emma Stewart.
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What’s trending in books

ALBERTA READER’S CHOICE AWARD FINALISTS 2015

AWARD 2015

A 2015




